
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Fire Chief, or designee, to develop a funding
agreement with the City of San Pablo for the construction of a replacement facility for
Fire Station 70 located in San Pablo; and

1.

DIRECT the Fire Chief, or designee, to develop a station design, including plans,
specifications, and detailed cost estimates, as well as construction documents, and
return to the Board of Directors for final approval.

2.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact to develop the funding agreement. There are costs for architectural
services that will be paid out of Fire District capital funds. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   02/09/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: Candace Andersen, Director
Mary N. Piepho, Director
Karen Mitchoff, Director
Federal D. Glover, Director

ABSENT: John Gioia,
Director

Contact:  Lewis Broschard,
(925) 941-3501

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the
minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    February  9, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

D.3

  

To: Contra Costa County Fire Protection District Board of Directors

From: Jeff Carman, Chief, Contra Costa County Fire Protection District

Date: February  9, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Fire Station 70 Replacement



BACKGROUND:
Fire Station 70 (FS 70) in San Pablo is located on San Pablo Avenue almost directly across
from City Hall. The station is comprised of approximately 2,500 square feet of modular
building construction attached to a three-bay cement masonry unit apparatus bay. The
original fire station was torn down as a result of the Loma Prieta Earthquake. The modular
construction was designed to be a temporary measure until a replacement facility could be
built. Circumstances and fiscal limitations have limited the Fire District’s ability to replace
FS 70.

The modular buildings were designed for a capacity of one engine company with three
personnel. Over the years a second crew was placed at the station temporarily and most
recently Squad 70 was implemented which provides for a total of five personnel in the
station that was originally designed for three. Modifications were made that include
converting a closet to an additional bedroom to accommodate the increased staffing;
although these modifications are truly stop-gap measures. There is no potential to increase
restroom and shower capacity given the age of the modular structure and layout of the
facility with necessary ADA code requirements and upgrades for any remodel work in the
restrooms.

The most suitable solution for the City of San Pablo and the Fire District is the construction
of a new fire station to properly support the increased staffing, replace the temporary
facility, and provide the type of facility necessary to support our personnel, apparatus, and
mission of fire and emergency medical services.

An initial design was developed by an architect, based on our current prototype station
design, showing that a 7,000 square foot facility could be constructed on the existing fire
station site. The initial cost estimate for this facility was approximately $4 million based on
similar fire stations being built in Vacaville, Fairfield, and San Ramon.

Fire District discussions with the City of San Pablo yielded an initial verbal commitment
from the City Manager for the City to share 50% of the funding for building the new
station, based on the initial estimates.

The remainder of the building, design, and demolition costs would be supported by the Fire
District’s capital fund.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
Without a new facility to replace Fire Station 70, the Fire District may not be able to support
increased staffing for the long-term. The modular building will eventually deteriorate to an
unsuitable and unsustainable level forcing a relocation and untimely resolution.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
No impact.

CLERK'S ADDENDUM



CLERK'S ADDENDUM
Speaker:  Jim Parrott, City of San Pablo. 


